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Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

 

Our beloved sister Mrs. Haruko Abe passed away today, January 4, 2022, at 5:00 pm, surrounded by her 

family at home.  

 

She was in much loving environment with her family and home hospice care during the last weeks of her 

earthly life.  

 

Let us offer sincere prayer for her smooth transition and for the family to feel comfort and our support.  

 

Details about prayer vigil, Seonghwa Ceremony, etc., will be sent out soon. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Los Angeles Family Church 

 

 

 


